
  SENIOR ADVISORY BOARD 
Minutes of the January 9, 2017 Meeting 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:45 a.m. in room 54 of the Oak Ridge Senior 
Center by Chairperson Elizabeth Batchelor.    

 
SAB members present:  Marty Adler-Jasny, Elizabeth Batchelor, Gene Dunaway, 
Pat Gengozian, Robert Smallridge, and Alfred Skyberg.  

 
SAB members absent:  Susan Asbury, Delores Moyer, and Hal Schmitt.  
 

Also present:  Linda McGhee, Recreation Manager, Oak Ridge Senior Center.  
 
VISITORS:  Janice Johnson with ETHRA Senior Nutrition Program, Lisa and Joe 

Plante. 
 
MINUTES APPROVAL:  Minutes of the December 5th meeting were approved. 

 
APPEARANCE OF CITIZENS 
 

None 
 
REPORTS 

 
SENIOR CENTER RECREATION MANAGER REPORT 
 

Linda McGhee reported the following: 
 

1.) The January Calendar of Activities was distributed. The Senior Center 

will be closed on January 16th for Martin Luther King Jr. Day.  
2.) The Senior Center will be closed the week of January 23rd – 28th to 

move to the Civic Center.  

3.) The Center will reopen at the Civic Center with a Chili Cook off on 
January 30th at 11:30 a.m. Come and join us to explore the new 
location and judge some delicious chili. 

 
RECENT ACTIONS OF CITY COUNCIL 
 

None 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 
Senior Center Manager, Linda McGhee reported an update on the moving 
process. She said that the new room had been completed and the demo and 

reconstruction of the office area at the Civic Center had begun.  She also 
reported that a 6 seat golf cart was on order and that a company had been 
chosen to move the furniture and another company to move the billiards tables. 

 
Several Board members asked about the possibility of a pick-up sign and maybe 
a wireless doorbell to call into the Senior office for a pick-up with the golf cart. 



Another question was brought up about the number of handicapped spots that 
would be available.  

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

A resolution was made by Gene Dunaway commending Elizabeth Batchelor for 
her hard work and years of service on the Senior Advisory Board. The resolution 
was seconded by Marty Adler-Jasny and passed unanimously.  

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

None 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
 The meeting was adjourned at 10:26 a.m. 
 

 
Submitted by           ___________________________ 

Linda McGhee, Recreation Manager  

 
 

____________________________ 

Robert Smallridge, Board Vice Chairperson 


